Sent: 19 March 2018 15:30
To: Planning
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Sent from Mail for Windows 10
From:-
Roger T Dixon
Last House
Berry Hill Road
Adderbury
OX17 3HF

Following the amendment to the original planning application ( for 60 dwellings ) to reduce the number of dwellings to 53, I am driven to write again to re-emphasize the objections to this application, contained in my email dated 20 th December 2017.

This green field site lies outside the boundary of the village as laid out in the Adderbury Neighbourhood Plan, as lodged with CDC. Since Adderbury has been subject to a number of large developments approved since 31 March 2014 totalling 185 dwellings, a further development of 53 dwellings on agricultural land outside the boundary of the village would represent a significant intrusion of built development into an important part of the open countryside.

According to the Council’s Draft Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment (August 2017) this site is not considered to be suitable for development for a variety of reasons, which I do not need to reiterate. Also, taking into consideration the Council’s ability to demonstrate a five year housing land supply and the number of dwellings already permitted in Adderbury there would seem to be no pressing need to release additional green 
field agricultural land for development.

Also, according to the Council’s Annual Monitoring Report 2017 there are just 86 dwellings remaining to be identified of the 750 allocated for rural areas until 2031. So granting Planning Permission for this application would not be in accord with the strategy within the Local Plan for the provision of sustainable development over the whole of the plan period and the whole of the district, bearing in mind recent developments in Adderbury.

Thanks in anticipation of your consideration of these objections.



